
November 8, 2010 
Fallentimber PA 

James Luther, chairman, called the regular monthly meeting of the White Township Board of Supervisors 
to order at 7:00 PM. The meeting began with the pledge of allegiance to the flag of the United States of 
America and the Lord’s Prayer. 
Those present included supervisors James Luther, Neal Maneval, and Tracy Plessinger. 
The minutes of the October regular meeting were read. James Luther made a motion to approve the minutes 
as presented. Neal Maneval seconded the motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 

None. 
Visitors 

None. 
Public/Supervisor Comment 

The secretary reported that we have not received any word from PennDOT yet on the traffic study on SR 
1021. 

Old Business 

The secretary is preparing an estimate of the cost of erecting the signage recommended by the 
engineering study that was done several years ago on all township roads to establish speed and weight 
limits. This estimate will also include new street signs to meet the new federal standards for signage. All 
of these costs are eligible to be paid from liquid fuels funds. 

There was a discussion regarding the installation of delineators on the lane entrance to the township 
building and also at culverts on township roads. The secretary has contacted Larry Noel, of Appalachian 
Innovations, about doing the installation and he is interested. The road master will check on an 
installation tool to do the work. 

New Business/Secretaries Report 

The secretary reported that the GVMA is going to be hiring a full time administrative assistant. There is 
also a possibility that they may hire a part time administrative assistant to help with billing. The secretary 
requested that the supervisors consider participating in some way to allow the township to have some 
extra clerical help. After discussion, it was determined that the supervisors would have an interest in 
hiring a part time administrative assistant that could be share responsibilities with the GVMA. 
There was a discussion regarding winter road maintenance. Slovikosky Excavating is currently in the 
second year of a three year contract to maintain all roads on the west side of the township at a flat rate of  
$7,980/season. The PennDOT rate for winter maintenance for the 2010-2011 season is $1425.62/lane 
mile. Tracy Plessinger made a motion of contract with Reade Township to maintain Foster Road at a cost 
of $1,710.74 ($1,425.62 x 2 lanes x .6 miles) and with Clearfield Township to maintain Gates Road at a 
cost of $1,710.74 ($1,425.62 x 2 lanes x .6 miles). Neal Maneval seconded the motion. A vote was taken. 
All three supervisors voted aye. 
Tracy Plessinger made a motion to approve receipts for and disbursements for November. Neal Maneval 
seconded the motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 
Tracy Plessinger made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report for October. Neal Maneval seconded 
the motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM. 
 

________________________________________ 
Tracy A. Plessinger, Secretary/Treasurer 


